Regular Monthly Meeting March 13, 1997

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held Thursday, March 13, 1997 at 7:00 p.m. at the Shenango Township Municipal Building with supervisors Andrew Piccuta and Richard Flora present.

The meeting was opened with a salute to the flag.

The minutes were read and approved for the February 13, 1997 meeting.

The Police Report was read.

Old Business: By-pass lighting is being turned on and the Turning arrow on route 65 is inthe process of being corrected with PennDot.

Motion by Andrew Piccuta second by Rick Flora to pay the general fund bills.

Motion by Andrew Piccuta second by Rick Flora to pay the sewer fund bills.

Motion by Andrew Piccuta second by Rick Flora to approve the Jesse C. Horton Sr. subdivision contingent upon satisfaction of review items from the Lawrence County Planning Commission. Building line be changed to 85 feet to meet the ordinance setback of fifty feet.

Motion by Andrew Piccuta second by Rick Flora to approve the Joseph J. and Betty Jane Shinsky subdivision, contingent upon satisfaction of review items from the Lawrence County Planning Commission.

Motion by Andrew Piccuta second by Rick Flora to approve the Harry L & Vivian J. Miller subdivision contingent upon satisfaction of review items by the Lawrence County Planning Commission. Completion of the sewage Facilities Planning Module and Residual Tract Waiver.

Public Comment:

Mr. William Alexander, asked for the cost breakdown of the repairs to the by pass lighting.

Mr. Gene Pavia, asked if something could be done with the hole in the road on Roosevelt Street.

Mr. Alexander also mentioned the names of the paving companies who don the road repair for the utilities and also mentioned that there were several tires dumped on Denny Drive.

Mr. Joe Ferrell asked if the township would look into the old sewer line near his residence for a possible leak.

Motion by Andrew Piccuta second by Rick Flora to adjourn,